MOBILE BAY AUDUBON SOCIETY Newsletter November 2012

FOREVER WILD PASSES AS AMENDMENT 1 WITH 75% OF THE VOTE. THANK YOU, ALABAMA!

By Challen Stephens for The Birmingham News

From duck hunters to bird watchers, from anglers to mountain bikers, Alabamians overwhelmingly supported renewal of the state effort to buy up green spaces for wildlife preserves, hiking trails and public parks. Alabama today voted to extend the 20-year-old conservation program known as Forever Wild "as is" for another 20 years.

"I'm just so thrilled, we had this amazing broad-based coalition of supporters, the hunters, the environmentalists, the business people," said Wendy Jackson, executive director of Freshwater Land Trust in Birmingham. "The people of Alabama know a good thing when they see it.

Some lawmakers had contended that the state can no longer afford the conservation program. They argued the vote in September to allow the Legislature tap into the state savings account changed the financial outlook for Alabama. Even the sponsor of the Forever Wild renewal, Sen. Dick Brewbaker, R-Pike Road, said he was compelled to vote against the amendment. Despite the concern from lawmakers, there was no organized opposition to rival the coalition formed by Alabamians for Forever Wild.

But a vast array of supporters, from Alabama Power to the Alabama Wildlife Federation, raised more than \$750,000 to campaign for the amendment. And those supporters say that the program not only brings together unlikely allies, such as he National Rifle Association and the Audubon Society, it also doesn't cost much.

The program, set up in 1992, runs on 10 percent of the interest from the \$2.2 billion Alabama Trust Fund. That account is supported by royalties and payments from offshore drilling. The interest from investing oil money has helped pay for 227,000 acres of public land. According to the office of the Alabama State Treasurer, Forever Wild received \$7 million in 2011 and \$10 million the year before.

Despite Forever Wild, Alabama continues to trail surrounding states. The Alabama Department of Conservation of Natural Resources, using federal data, finds Alabama maintains a lower percentage of public conservation land than all other Southern states. The report showed Alabama at 4.08 percent, Mississippi at 5.95 percent and most other Southern states at 7-9 percent.

2012 Christmas Party!!!

Join us for our annual Christmas Party on Tuesday, December 11, 2012 at Five Rivers Delta Resource Center. We will have a reception from 6:00 pm – 7:00 pm, followed by the program at 7:00 pm. We are fortunate to have Paulette Ogard and Sara Bright present "Butterflies of Alabama, Glimpses Into Their Lives". Please bring a tray of Christmas goodies to share. Sandwiches and drinks will be provided. Bring a friend!

2013 Calendars Available for Only \$5.00

The 2013 calendars have arrived and are beautiful as always. The photographs by Dave and Steve Maslowski are exceptional. Many of the birds shown are common in our area, and each print has an interesting note about the bird and its habitat. If you would like 5 or more calendars, call Nancy Hora at 342-6824 and she will reserve them for you. The calendars will also be for sale at each Mobile Bay Audubon Society meeting. Supply is limited, so get yours early. Thanks to Nancy Hora for taking over this project.

Officers:

Dr. John L. Borom, President
jborom@faulknerstate.edu
990-0423 (w) 928-5219 (h)

Chester McConnell, Vice President
WMICMC@bellsouth.net
626-7804

Eleanor Livaudais, Secretary elivaday@bellsouth.net 928-8967

Ottilie Halstead, Treasurer
ottgrasme@bellsouth.net
928-9537

Delane Small, Newsletter Editor <u>dhs9700@mchsi.com</u> 626-9700

Gaye Lindsey, Newsletter Coordinator, Membership, Field Trips gplindsey@bellsouth.net 929-2837

Edwina Mullins, Publicity 344-1175

At Large:

Roger Clay Cookie Darawich John Dindo, Ph.D. Elizabeth French, Ph.D. Celeste Hinds Judy Lovell John Porter, Ph.D. Bob Ridgeway

Ex-Officio:

Larry Borg Nancy Hora Garland Sims

Ornithophilous Flowers

By Dr. Bill Summerour

Editor's Note: After Dr. Summerour's August 15, 2012 talk on hummingbirds, many attendees asked that the list of "bird loving" plants be printed here.

All of the plants listed below are good for hummingbirds. They seem to favor different flowers in different yards depending on what's available. The first dozen or so are my favorites. The Mexican sunflower, scarlet hibiscus, and sultan's turban, listed last, are "flags" more than anything else, something to get a hummingbird's attention if it's passing through the area. Those with an asterisk do best in full sunlight.

2012 Birdfest a Success By Fran Morley

This year's BirdFest welcomed more than 400 registrants, an increase of 75 over the 2011 event, with visitors from 20 states and Canada—from as far away as Virginia, Pennsylvania, New York, Arizona, and the province of Ontario. "Serious birders travel a great distance for the chance to add a bird to their life list, and they know that our area is a prime spot to do that during the fall and spring migrations," said Kathy Hicks, local birder and photographer. This year, visitors reported seeing nearly 150 species of birds (as well as butterflies, dolphins, snakes, and alligators) while on the 20-plus BirdFest trips.

Mobile Bay Audubon members who are on Facebook are invited to join the BirdFest group to keep up with news, post photos, and to share birding information with others. "The BirdFest Facebook group has about 130 members from all over," said BirdFest Nestkeeper Fran Morley. "Most are local, but there are birders, writers, photographers, people who work in conservation, and others; most have attended BirdFest in the past; others hope to in the future. It's a nice way to connect with those who share similar interests." If you are already on Facebook, enter "Alabama Coastal BirdFest" in the search box, and then click to join the group.

The 10th annual Alabama Coastal BirdFest is on the books for 2013. Mark your calendars for Oct. 3-5. Registration will open by around August 1, 2013.

MBAS WINTER 2013 CALENDAR

December

11 Christmas Party and General Meeting "Butterflies of Alabama, Glimpses Into Their Lives" Presented by Paulette Ogard and Sara Bright. 5 Rivers Delta Resource Center, Christmas Party at 6:00 pm, Program at 7:00 pm. Audubon will provide sandwiches, members are asked to bring sweets or other food items. Bring a friend.

January

8 General Meeting "Nature Through Our Lenses 2012" A beautiful 20 minute DVD developed by Kathy Hicks for the Alabama Coastal BirdFest. The stunning photos were taken by some of the area's finest photographers. 5 Rivers Delta Resource Center, 7:00pm. Bring a friend.

February

12 General Meeting "Gulf Coast Birds" A DVD presentation by John Borom. 5 Rivers Delta Resource Center, 7:00pm. Bring a friend.

March

12 General Meeting **TBA**, 5 Rivers Delta Resource Center, 7:00 pm. Bring a friend.

Ornithophilous Flowers, cont.

Bottlebrush (Callistemon sp.)*
Rosebud salvia (Salvia involucrata)
Cigar plant (Cuphea ignea)*
Candy corn (Cuphea micropetala)*
Cardinal spires (Odontonema cuspidatum)
Limelight salvia (Salvia mexicana var limelight)
Ocampo salvia (Salvia mexicana var. ocampo)
Black and blue anise sage (Salvia guaranatica)
Mexican fuchsia sage (Salvia iodantha)
Forsythia sage (salvia madrensis)
Shrimp plant (Justica brandegeana)
Scarlet sage (Salvia coccinea)
Sinningea sellovii
Turk's Cap (Malvaviscus arboreus)
Fire bush (Hamelia patens)*

Red honeysuckle (Lonicera sempervirens)
Porterweed (Stachytarpheta sp.)
Red firecracker plant (Russelia sarmentosa)
Manettia vine (Manettia cordifolia)
Mexican sunflower (Tythonia rotundifolia)
Scarlet hibiscus (Hibiscus coccineus)
Sultan's turban (Malvaviscus pendulaflorus)

New Educational Exhibit

By John Borom

A beautiful articulated Brown Pelican skeleton was recently added to the educational exhibits in the Ottilie Halstead Visitor Center at the Weeks Bay National Estuarine Research Reserve. Suspended from the ceiling of the classroom, you are reminded of a pterosaur, the flying reptiles that occupied the same ecological niche 215 million years ago as Brown Pelicans occupy today. The unique exhibit was designed and constructed by Mozart DeDeaux, the talented Education Coordinator at the National Audubon Society's Pascagoula River Audubon Center. The project was funded by the Mobile Bay Audubon Society.

The general characteristics of a bird's skeleton are lightness, length of the neck, very decided difference between the fore and hind limbs, and reduction in the apparent number of bones of the hand and foot by their fusion with one another. The skull joins the neck by a single condyle as in reptiles, The jaw is not attached to the cranium directly as in mammals, but by a free quadrate as in snakes and some extinct reptiles. Many ribs of the chest cavity bear little processes directed upwards and backwards, termed uncinate processes, and these are found in almost all birds. Outside the class of birds such processes occur only in *Sphenodon* a New Zealand lizard, which, in anatomical character, differs widely friom all other existing lizards, and, in cartilage

Eastern Shore Birding Winter / Spring 2013 Calendar

Here is the winter / spring 2013 schedule! About a week before each field trip, I will send out an email to those who have signed up giving details. This includes meeting time and place, lunch plans, etc. If you are not currently receiving the e mails and wish to, please e mail me at gplindsey@bellsouth.net or call 929-2837.

January 9 – Orientation for new and intermediate birders. An overview of the basics of birding. Fairhope Unitarian Fellowship, 9:00 am - Noon

January 16 - Daphne Bay Front and Shell Station Overlook

January 23 – Farragut's Landing, Magnolia Landfill

February 6 – Blakeley Mudflats

February 20 – Gulf Shores Water Treatment Plant, Gulf State Park

March 6 – Maeher Park, Battleship, Five Rivers

March 20 - Blakeley State Park

April 3 – Dauphin Island for Spring Migration

April 10 - Ft. Morgan – Bird Banding and Spring Migration

April 17 – Extra trip to DI or Ft. Morgan if birds are good

May 1 – Boat Trip - place, time, leader TBA

May 15 – Mystery Trip – place, time, leader TBA



Installation of Pelican Skeleton

National Audubon Society Mobile Bay Audubon Society P O Box 483 Fairhope, AL 36532

www.mobilebayaudubon.org

Non-Profit Org
US POSTAGE PAID

Fairhope, AL Permit No. 24

Mobile Bay Audubon Wants You! Join Today!

Every membership supports Audubon's vital efforts to protect birds, wildlife and natural habitats. As a member, you'll become an important part of our chapter and receive a host of benefits, including:

- A one-year subscription (3 issues) to our chapter newsletter.

- Automatic membership in National Audubon Society, and a one-year subscription to Audubon, its award-winning magazine
- Admission to Audubon Centers across the country

To join, go to their webpage www.audubon.org and click on Member Center. Follow that to the page to join. If you do not have access to the web, you can send your membership information to National Audubon Society, Membership Data Center, PO Box 422247, Palm Coast, FL 32142-6716. A one year membership costs \$20. Be sure to include our chapter code A01 and 7XCH so that you will receive our local newsletters as well.

_